Town of Rosalia

Newsletter

Greetings Rosalia Residents

A word from City Hall

A new year is upon us, and we at City Hall are immensely proud to be an active part of
what makes this beautiful community thrive. With this newsletter, we aim to keep
residents informed about what is happening in 2025.

Recent highlights

In January, the Public Works Department plowed, salted, and sanded the roads. They
cleared the snow berm off Whitman Avenue, as well as hauled and stocked the salt
shed. The team repaired the plows as needed and serviced the equipment and trucks.
Additionally, they replaced a fire hydrant and repaired a water leak on Josephine.

In February, flooding backed up the lift station (sewage system). The Public Works
Department ensured that there was no overflow or environmental contamination. The
pumps at the lift station are often blocked by items that should not be flushed. Please do
NOT flush baby wipes, “flushable” wipes, clothing, towels, underwear, or toys. You
would be surprised at what our team has to remove by hand from the pumps. Gravel has
been delivered to repair damage from washouts. All of this in addition to their day-to-
day responsibilities.

Our Next Focus
We are considering providing a dumpster in March or April for spring cleanup. We
welcome your feedback; please contact City Hall at 523-5991.

Park & Rec News

At this time, the pool will be closed this season because our levy did not pass.
Park Board meetings are held on the fourth Thursday of each month at 6:30 PM
at City Hall.

Are we missing something?

Please contact City Hall if your community club would like to be included in the
next newsletter or if you have any additional community information.

Happy Spring from all of us at City Hall!




